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Steve Randazzo May 3, 2024
Chief Growth Officer
Bus Patrol America LLC
8540 Cinder Bed Rd-Suite 400
Lorton, VA 22079
sent via email to: steve@buspatrol.com
cc: heidi.sheffrin@buspatrol.com

Re: Extension of Lobbying and Business Consulting Agreement

Dear Mr. Randazzo,

By this letter of Agreement, Bus Patrol America LLC (“Client”) and MKBS Management Corp., d/b/a McBride
Consulting and Business Development Group (“Consultant”) hereby agree to extend the term of the lobbying and
consulting agreement between the parties dated Feb 6th, 2023 with renewal contract commencing on June 1st, 2024
and continuing until December 31st, 2024. Both the client and consultant have the right to terminate this contract
with a 30 day written notice.

This letter of Agreement extends the terms and provisions contained in the original contract and maintains the
monthly fee increase to $15,000 per month as stated in the agreement amendment dated January 18th, 2024.

Please sign where indicated below to denote your acknowledgement and acceptance of this letter Agreement and
kindly return a signed copy to my attention.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me directly at r.mcbride@mcbrideny.com
or at 631-944-3227.

Best Regards, Accepted By:

__________________________ ____________________________
Robert McBride Steve Randazzo
President & CEO Chief Growth Officer
McBride Consulting & Business Development Group Bus Patrol America LLC

On the date of: _______________
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